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 Using Sea Containers to Reach the World 
Richard Renfro, Board of Trustees vice-president 

Mission Printing is now utilizing sea 
containers to save over $100,000 per 
shipment, and we are still continuing to 
fulfill individual requests for study tracts to 
countries all over the world. The cost of 
shipping via container is about $7,500-
$13,000 versus $100,000-$125,000 via U.S. 
Mail. That is an average saving over 
$100,000! The saving are potentially greater 
depending on the destination country. The 
cost of shipping via container is about $.30 
per lb. versus $3.00 per lb. via U.S. mail. 

A single container can hold 600,000 to 
1,000,000 tracts. We utilize volunteers to 
help load our containers. We have over 200 
volunteers who print, fold, collate, staple, 
trim and do a hundred other jobs. There are 
10 congregations who have workstations at 
their buildings. They pick up boxes of 
folded tracts and take them to their buildings 
for collating and stapling. The congregations 
then return the material for trimming and 
packing for shipment. We depend on our 
director, Vendall Dollarhide, and our Office 
manager, Mary Carroll, to see that 
everything is coordinated and scheduled for 
best results. Vendall would be more than 
happy to come to your congregation and 
share more with you about the efforts of 
Mission Printing and "World Evangelism by 
the Printed Page." 

We sent over 30,000 pounds of tracts to 
Ghana at the end of last year. We are 
preparing another 30,000 pound shipment 
for Ghana that will depart in a few weeks. 
Brother Willie Gley, a minister of the gospel 
in Accra, Ghana, volunteered to manage the 
distribution of tracts throughout West 
Africa. Brother Gley does a tremendous 
work for the Lord. He coordinates various 
activities and distributes the Mission 
Printing studies to congregations in several 
countries. Willie's home congregation 
(1,000+ members) helps him canvass Accra, 
a city of 2,000,000 souls, with the 
 

gospel of Christ by means of our tracts. From 
April to June, they distribute over 50,000 tracts. 
A means of making people aware of God's word 
was to enter a "tract distribution float" in the 
city's celebration. It was very effective. They 
gave many to their own neighbors during a 
"Friends Day" at the congregation's building. 
Four more events are planned this year to 
continue spreading the printed word of God. 
Most of the 100 congregations in Accra have 
access to our tracts for distribution. We send 
Brother Gley's email address and phone number 
to those in West Africa requesting our study 
material. He sees that they receive what they 
need for their work. 

Our first shipment to Nigeria of 40,000 pounds 
of  tracts sent in June, is being distributed at the 
present time. Brother Monday John Akpakpan of 
Abak, Nigeria, is our volunteer manager for the 
distribution of material throughout Southern 
Nigeria. Monday John has thousands of contacts 
for the Lord in Nigeria. Brother Akpakpan 
worked very hard to complete all the 
requirements of the government "red tape" to 
receive our container. He is utilizing brethren to 
help distribute the material to various 
congregations and preaching schools. Reuben 
Egwu of the New Christian Missionary School in 
Abakaliki, north of Abak, will also participate in 
the distribution of tracts in his area. We send 
Bother Akpakpan's email address and phone 
number to those in Nigeria who request our 
tracts. He sees that they receive what they need 
for their work.  

God has blessed Mission Printing with the 
capability of sending many shipments of tracts 
each year. However, we still need your help. In 
order for this ministry to continue, we need 
financial assistance and volunteer congregations 
to take on workstations. Please join Mission 
Printing in evangelizing the world by the printed 
page. 

 



 
Memorials 

Adamson, Larry 
 Beavers, Gene & Joyce 
 Hartin, Hubert & Walterrene 
 Nelson, Vinus & Jean 
 Reinhardt, Peggy 
 Shipley, George & Bertie 
 Sturdivant, Doug & Rose 
 Thornton, Charles & Norma 
 Vincent, Roy & Jettie 
Ann 
 Hubbard, Sue 
Blackstone, Viola 
 Wasner, Hans & Mary 
Brown, Virginia 
 Bradshaw, Curtis 
 Brown, Angie 
 Brown, Virgil 
 Caskey, Louise 
 Holcomb, Phillip & Conya 
 Kasper, K. 
 Miller, David & Bonnie 
 Teague, John & Juanita 
 The Monday Night Gang 
Buchanan, Martha Tutor 
 McNeil, Dick & Barbara 
Burgett, R.C. 
 Vincent, Roy & Jettie 
Burnside, Wendell 
 Burnside, Alene 
Burton, Joseph 
 Hartin, Hubert & Walterrene 
Campbell, Virginia 
 Jones, Linda 
Christian, Marge 
 Richardson, Cutah 
Cole, King 
 Tarver, Cleo & Judy 
Crowell, Donald Ray Sr. 
 Farquhar, Jean 
Cummings, Wilma 
 Caskey, Emery & Ann Zene 
Cunningham, Nita 
 Dollarhide Family 
Davis, Lorena 
 Tarver, Cleo & Judy 
Dawdy, Bink 
 Dawdy, Dot 
Degge, Bobbie 
 Caskey, Louise 
Dickey, Charles 
 Berg, Gene & Geneva 
 Linville, LaRue 
 McLeroy, Lorene 
 Pendergras, Willa 
 Pratt, Dan & Bev 

 Roberts, Phyllis 
 Waggoner, Francis & Lawanda 
Disney, Lisa 
 Braziel, Scherry 
 Cathey, Emery & Ann Zene 
 Cook, Nell 
 Dry, Johnnie 
 Gaskill, Kay 
 Kinslow, Roy & Reba 
 Middleton, Bob & Lavelle 
 Parrish, Robert &Margaret 
 Potts, Henry & Maxanne 
 Pressley, Loy & Kaye 
 Snyder, John & Frances 
Faver, Tom 
 Fallis, Hazel 
Fuller, Mary 
 Friends @ Handley Church of Christ 
 Hanson, Paul 
Gaskill, Charles 
 Braziel, Scherry 
 Cathey, Emery & Ann Zene 
 Cook, Nell 
 Dry, Johnnie 
 Hogue, David & Micki 
 Kinslow, Roy & Reba 
 Melancon, Charles & Terri 
 Melton, Lane & Judy 
 Parrish, Robert & Margaret 
 Pressley, Loy & Kaye 
 Snyder, John & Frances 
 Tipton, Dewey & Freada 
 Wade, Gene & Vickie 
Giroir, Delores 
 Friends @ Handley Church Christ 
Grammer, Delores 
 Gray, Mary Archie 
Hall, Katherine 
 Renfro, Clifford & Carolyn 
Hamilton, Mrs. 
 Barker, Clifford & Carolyn 
Henderson, Wade 
 Braziel, Sherry 
 Cathey, Emery & Ann Zene 
 Cook, Neil 
 Dry, Johnnie 
 Kinslow, Roy & Reba 
 Parrish, Robert & Margaret 
 Pressley, Loy & Kaye 
 Snyder, John & Frances 
 Wade, Gene & Vicki 
Henson, Harold 
 Arterburn, Alma 
 Carroll, Mary 
 Dawdy, Dot 
 Fallis, Hazel 
 Garner, Tom & Ouida 
 Herring, Bettye 
 Hiltibidal, Jessie 
 Hyden, Cari 

 Hyden, Jean 
 Jennings, John & Oleta 
 McLeroy, Lorene 
 Nett, Beth 
 Richardson, Cutah 
 Speice, Buck & Ima 
 Walker, Alice 
Hutton, Glenn 
 Guthrie, Morris & Melba 
Jean, Ellen 
 Matthew, Bobbie 
Jean, Garland & Ellen 
 Ford, Jo 
Kiser, Willard 
 Wasner, Hans & Mary 
Kolmetz, Doyle 
 Friends @ Handley Church of Christ 
LaPine, Jean 
 Beavers, Gene & Joyce 
 Hartin, Hubert & Walterrene 
 Springer, Wilson & Frances 
 Vincent, Roy & Jettie 
Lundquist, Loraine 
 Tarver, Cleo & Judy 
Martin, Whitney 
 Vincent, Roy & Jettie 
Matsler, Oretha 
 Richardson, Cutah 
McConnell, Marybelle 
 Hanson, Paul 
McGehee, Elsie 
 Matthews, Bobbie 
Mercer, Cynthia 
 Cathey, Emery & Ann Zene 
 Cook, Nell 
 Dry, Johnnie 
 Parrish, Robert & Margaret 
 Pressley, Loy & Kaye 
 Snyder, John & Frances 
Miller, Olga 
 Tarver, Cleo & Judy 
Moe 
 Hubbard, Sue 
Moss, Lisa 
 Arterburn, Alma 
 Carroll, Bruce & Mary 
 MacIntosh, Barbara 
 Pendergras, Willa 
Newman, Lee 
 Brandy, Bobby & Mignon 
 Clark, Bill & Bobbie 
 Guthrie, Morris & Melba 
 Hiltibidal, Jessie 
Pearcy, Loraine 
 Shour, Carol 
Pearcy, Odeal 
 Shour, Carol 
Pounds, C.O. 
 Braziel, Scherry 
 Cathey, Emery & Ann Zene  



 Cook, Nell 
 Dry, Johnnie 
 Kinslow, Roy & Reba 
 Parrish, Robert & Margaret 
 Pressley, Loy & Kaye 
 Snyder, John & Frances 
 Wade, Gene & Vicki 
Ritchey, Lola 
 Wasner, Hans & Mary 
Rushing, Agnes 
 Friends @ Handley Church of Christ 
Samanie, Linda 
 Guthrie, Morris & Melba 
 Hobby, David & Karen 
Sikes, Otis 
 Cruse, Bob & Shirlee 
Smith, A.D. 
 Guthrie, Morris & Melba 
Smith, Carl 
 Wise, Mary Ellen 
Smith, Gene 
 Guthrie, Morris & Melba 
Smith, Grace Tutor 
 McNeil, Dick & Barbara 
Steward, Ola Lee 
 Nelson, Vinus & Jean 
Taylor, Arthur 
 Hartin, Hubert & Walterrene 
 Lander, Mary 

Turner, Frances Perry 
 Clark, Bill & Bobbie 
 Henry, Vicki 
 Williams, Mina 
Turner, James 
 Clark, Bill & Bobbie 
Walling, Ernest 
 Walker, Alice 
 Wasner, Hans & Mary 
West, Irene 
 Renfro, Richard & Carolyn 
Whitten, Ray 
 Garner, Frances 
Zakaryan, Linda 
 McKee, Doris 
 McNeil, Dick & Barbara 

 
Honors 

Jessie Lee Caskey 
 McKee, Doris 
Perry Cotham 
 Renfro, Richard & Carolyn 
Myrtle Winchell 
 Wight, John & Nancy 
 

Birthday Honors 
Tyler Dollarhide (9th) 
 Dollarhide Family 
Rusty Russwurm (80th) 
 Russwurm, Sue 
Alma Arterburn (81st) 
 Smith, Mary 
 

Anniversary Honors 
Sid & Jennetta Allen (50th) 
 Richardson, Cutah 
Emery & Ann Zene Cathey (50th) 
 Johnny Anderson Clan 
Tom & Mary Walker (50th) 
 Pirkle, Peggy 
Eddie & Sybil Moore (60th) 
 Jones, Linda 
 

Baptism 
Morgan DeVoll 
 Dollarhide Family 
Laila Kromer 
 Dollarhide Family 
Emily Tidwell 
 Dollarhide Family 
Megan Tidwell 
 Dollarhide family 

Memorial & Honors 
May 1, 2010 to August 31, 2010 

 

 
 
 



 
Mission Printing has been blessed once again this summer with 
young people willing to serve. I am honored to know the young 
people that labor with mission printing. They are a part of the 
Mission Printing family! 
 
God is at work in the next generation! Never let the world or Satan 
convince you that the next generations are hopeless and that we 
should give up on them. The young people involved with Mission
 

 Printing are willing to work, learn from those around them, and 
fellowship with Christians a "few" years older than themselves. 
 
We were blessed with even more willing workers than in previous 
years. If you know any of these young people, please give them a 
hug and an encouraging word. Each of these precious souls is a true 
asset to the kingdom and the future of Mission Printing. 

College Hill Church of Christ (N. Richland Hills, TX)  Downtown Church of Christ (Cedar Hill, TX) 
Kayla Bryant (12) 
Stephen Mead (17) 
Elena Rabago (15) 
Kinsey Starks (17) 

 Mason Starks (15) 
Michael Starks (19) 

Tiffany Thompson (16) 
James Vandiver (17) 

 Clair Alexander (12) 
Craig Coulter (13) 

Caleigh Lackey (13) 

 Rileigh Lackey (13) 
Mikaela Preston (12) 

    Keller Church of Christ (Keller, TX) 
Legacy Church of Christ (N. Richland Hills, TX)  Brylee Black (12)  Abbey Farrow (18) 

Jonathan Sanford (10)  Kristen Sanford (14)  Emily Boaz (15)  Garrett Farrow (16( 
    Katie Boaz (12)  Bailee Ingoe (14) 

Longmire Road Church of Christ (Conroe, TX)  Derek Bolton (16)  David Nelson (13) 
Tyler Braun (15) 

Jessica Calfee (15) 
Dusty Day (16) 
Jessica Day (13) 

Angela Duncan (13) 
Caleb Helbig (16) 

Claudia Helbig (12) 
Breanna McCain 

 Caitlyn McCain (20) 
Garret McCain (15) 
Caroline Sheaff (11) 

Joey Sheaff (14) 
Jamie Simmons (10) 
Josh Simmons (13) 
Sara Thompson (12) 

 

 Amy Bracht (16) 
Erika Bracht (16) 
Lisa Bracht (6) 

Kayla Davis (17) 
Lauren Davis (14) 

Megan DeVoll (13) 
Caleb Dollarhide (11) 

Courtney Dollarhide (5) 

 Jacob Nelson (13) 
Shelby Rogers (14) 

C.J. Ross (16) 
Ashley Sauhoff (16) 

Evan Seibel (16) 
Kirby Seibel (13) 

Mackenzie Stein (12) 
Madison Stein (15) 

    Tyler Dollarhide (9)  Sarah Templeton (16) 
Pleasant Ridge Church of Christ (Arlington, TX)  Gwyndolyn Ellis (15)  Kylie Wood (16) 

Myah Cruse (18)     
 

 



 



 
 

 

Ghana: Mac-Thompson Gbeti 
Baptizing John Klovi at a meeting 

Chitungwiza, Zimbabwe 
Manyame Church of Christ 

We want to thank you so much for the 
gospel books. They are doing wonders in 
Zimbabwe, and the church is really growing 
through their study of your material. We 
request many more Bible studies and 
Bibles. The are helping us in our 
evangelism efforts in our nation. 

Kumbo-Nso, Cameroon 
Nkavikeng Church of Christ 

Ndiba Noah Ndifon 

I write to request several boxes of your 
tracts, songbooks, and Bibles. One of our 
sisters has built a stand where she displays 
Christian tracts. The Mission Printing tracts 
have become "hotcakes!" 

 Cape Town, South Africa 
Rohan Jones 

I wish to thank you for the gospel material 
and communion cups. They were cleared in 
just in time. I leave in a few hours to drive 
to the country of Namibia to do mission 
work. Your gift will come in useful, and I 
will share the material and Bibles with two 
congregations. The communion cups will 
be distributed to about 20 other 
congregations. God bless you and thank 
you for your assistance. 

When you are able, please send us some 
more material. The congregations in Cape 
Town are joining efforts to host a four day 
lectureship in December, and we are 
expecting brethren from all over the country 
and neighboring countries as well. 

Gokwe, Zimbabwe 
Gokwe Central Church of Christ 

Gideon Madyira 

Warm greetings to you all in the name of 
our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. I hope 
and pray that you are all fine through His 
loving grace. Thank you for your materials. 
They are doing wonders. Many souls are 
being saved and others are being restored to 
the faith. I am requesting other materials 
and Bibles to give to newly converted 
members. We have managed to establish 
five other congregations through the use of 
your books. Keep up the great work you are 
doing for the Lord! God bless you. 

 

 
 Accra Ghana 

Willie Gley 

We pray that you get enough money to 
print more tracts. 

 "The Mission Printing 
tracts have become 

'hotcakes!' " 

Macheke, Zimbabwe 
Nhowe Mission Church of Christ 

Rusape, Zimbabwe 
W.B.S. 

Nhamo Marunga 
 

Greetings to you from Nhowe, Zimbabwe. I 
thank you for the four boxes of Bible 
Studies. It was really exciting to receive 
such gospel material. Thanks to Rohan 
Jones of Cape Town, South Africa, who 
connected me to Mission Printing. 

We need more! In Zimbabwe, we have 
schools and communities who need such 
gospel material. If you can afford our 
request, will really appreciate more of your 
Bible studies. 

We have church run schools with many 
students and staff who are non-members 
who we can reach using your material. 

Pass my greeting to all, especially the ones 
who mailed the material. I love you all! 

 
(above) Akwa Ibom State Nigeria 
Distribution of Mission Printing 

material from sea container 
(right) Tisa, Cebu City, Philippines 

Robert Roxas (minister) with 
Tisa Church of Christ 

Andaman Island, India 
Andaman Island Church of Christ 

Paul V. Joshua 

We received all the Mission Printing 
materials! We were excited and thankful. 
We hope that it will be very useful for the 
Lord's work on Andaman Island. There are 
many denominations here, and we will 
surely distribute the material to them. 
Thank you 



PLEASE NOTE 
If you are not on our regular mailing list and you make a memorial donation, you will receive the 
issue of the newsletter in which your memorial appears. If you wish to continue receiving the newsletter, 
please let Mission Printing know by contacting Mary Carroll. If we do not hear from you, your name will 
be removed from the mailing list. We are sorry for any inconvenience that this may cause. We are 
attempting to reduce any expense that is not needed. Thank you for your support and prayers. 

IN MEMORY OF 
 
(Please print all information) 
 
Mr./Mrs./Miss _______________________________ 
Please send notice of this gift to: 
 
Mr./Mrs./Miss _______________________________ 
 
 

Mailing Address 
 
 
City                                             State                  Zip 
 
Donor(s): 
Mr./Mrs./Miss ________________________________ 
 
 

Mailing Address 
 
 
City                                             State                 Zip 
 
$_________ 
Gift Amount 
 

 IN HONOR OF 
 
(Please print all information) 
 
Mr./Mrs./Miss ______________________________ 
    __ Anniversary                        __ Birthday 
    __ Other _________________________________ 
Please send notice of this gift to: 
 
Mr./Mrs./Miss _______________________________ 
 
 

Mailing Address 
 
 

City                                              State                   Zip 
 
Donor(s): 
Mr./Mrs./Miss ________________________________ 
 
 

Mailing Address 
 
 

City                                              State                   Zip 
 
$_________ 
Gift Amount 
 

 

 
 
 
 



 
 

Vendall Dollarhide 
Calendar of Activities 

 
September                  November 
 
5:   South Main Church of Christ          9:   Tarrant County Area Preacher’s Lunch 
   (Weatherford, TX)                (Haltom City, TX) 
                        2nd Tuesday of every month 
14:   Tarrant County Area Preacher’s Lunch  
   (Haltom City, TX)             14:   Midway Church of Christ 
   2nd Tuesday of every month              (Denton, TX) 
 
20-21  Preachers Retreat @ Pettijohn Springs 
   Madill, OK) 
 
23:   Midway Church of Christ 
   (Denton, TX) 
   Summer Speaker Series 
 
October 
 
3   Midway Church of Christ 
   (Denton, TX) 
 
9:   Load Sea Container for Ghana 
   Mission Printing building 
   (Arlington, TX) 
 
10:   Midway Church of Christ 
   (Denton, TX) 
 
12:   Tarrant County Area Preacher’s Lunch  
   (Haltom City, TX) 
   2nd Tuesday of every month 
 
14-17:  World Mission Workshop 
   Harding University Tahkodah 
   (Floral, AR) 
 
24   Midway Church of Christ 
   (Denton, TX) 

 

Mission Printing offices will be closed 
the week of Thanksgiving (November 
22-26). The offices will also be closed 
the last two weeks of the year 
(December 20-31). This will allow our 
staff and volunteers to spend time 
with their families. 
 
If you need anything during this time 
please call: 
 
Vendall Dollarhide at 817-504-1834. 
 
The offices will re-open on January 3. 


